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Foundation Month 
 
 
Next meeting  
5.30 for for 6 pm 
12 November 2018 
	

Michelle	Parkinson	

Rangitoto	trip	to	

Cambodia	

	
Dates 
 
22 November Golf 

 

Attendance	(by	Sunday	

5pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	

ph	478	8467		
jenkins@kiwilink.co.nz	

Meet	Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
Mondays	5.30	for	6pm	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz
.	nnzz	

President Jennifer 
 What a pleasure it was to see District Governor Jerry and his 
wife Fay at this week’s meeting.  
They met first with the Board, and our Committee Chairs were 
able to fill them in on all the club’s activities, and there are 
many. 
Governor Jerry commented on the noisy and friendly buzz of 
the gathering just before we moved to start dinner, a sign of a 
healthy club he thought. He gave us a personal look at his 
home and whanau from the far north, a place of special 
spiritual significance. He also gave us an outline of his 
inspiration for District 9910, outlined some of the problems we 
face, and some ideas for solutions. And, of course, he brought 
his guitar and finished the evening with a waiata.  
Many thanks to all who set up the room to look so inviting, and 
especially to Alan and Judi Alstrop for their work on the 
impressive welcome banner.  
Some dates and ideas to think about:  
The Golf Tournament of course - 22nd November. Rod needs 
indications of help on the day, and especially donations of 
prizes, for players and for the auction.  
4th December - as there is no meeting on the Monday 
evening of the 3rd, we are meeting with Brown’s Bay Rotary 
for their breakfast meeting. 7am, Bays Club Inc, 6 Anzac Rd, 
Brown’s Bay.  
There is an RLI training weekend on 22nd-23rd November for 
anyone who hasn’t been to one and would be interested in 
learning more about the wider side of Rotary.  
NGR - Next Generation Rotary - are running a “Bag Grab ” for 
Women’s Refuge. They are asking for good quality, pre-loved 
handbags preferably with some gifts of unused toiletries, 
toothbrushes, soaps and hygiene essentials inside the bag. 
They are collecting up to December 1st - drop off points are 
YMCA North Shore, Milford Rotary or email them at 
nrgnorthshore@gmail.com.  This active club of young 
Rotarians has just had a successful fundraising ball raising 
$10,000 for Youthline.  
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Notices.  
Golf – three weeks to go. Team numbers close to capacity but we still need a few 
more hole sponsors. Urgently needed are prizes 
and auction prizes. We are still trying for help 
from various trusts. Don't forget to return your 
help form for the golf. 
Fellowship are organising a trip to Motutapu on 
Sunday 25 November. Names to Ian  next week. 
Timor Leste project – all money needed has been 
donated. Thanks for all for your help. 
District need your help completing a 15 minute 
on-line survey. Everybody needs to do it. 
 
 

	 12	November	 19	November	 26	November	 4	December	
	 Michelle	Parkinson	

Rangitoto	College	–	

Cambodian	Student	update.	

PDG	Sandra	McKersey	

My	Rotary	Foundation	

Experience	

Club	Meeting	

Committee	Meetings	

Breakfast	meeting	

Browns	Bay	Club	

7am	Bays	Club	

Invocation	 Murray	Thoms	 Jim	Mayo	 Paul	Asquith	 	
Reception		 Alistair	New	 Lynette	Miller	 Beverley	Lea	 	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	
Fellowship	 Amanda	Chambers	 Amanda	Chambers	 Amanda	Chambers	 	
	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 Warwick	Moulton	 	
	 Paul	Asquith	 Paul	Asquith	 Murray	Thoms	 	
Stewards	 Jim	Mayo	 Monica	Webb		 Graham	Rice	 	
	 Bernie	Woods	 Stephen	Wheeler	 Barry	McLean	 	
	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Sean	Harris	 David	Aickin	 	
3	Min.	Talk	 Martin	Reiss	 Rod	Fergusson	 Stephen	Wheeler	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 Sean	Harris	 Jim	Mayo	 	 	
Thank	Speaker	 Barry	McLean	 Bob	Baird	 	 	
Parting	Thought	 Bruce	Dunlop	 Graham	Rice	 Beverley	Lea	 	
Bring	guest	 David	Aickin	 Paul	Asquith	 	 	
Darius	 Murray	Thoms	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Monica	Webb	 	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Student		Darius	is	currently	with	Pres.	Jennifer	Neads,	19	Wainoni	Heights,	Greenhithe.	Ph	09	413	8445	
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DG Jerry Norman said he was from Kaitaia and 
started life as a primary school teacher eventually 
retiring from the education department. He is married 
to Fay and has three children and eight 
grandchildren. Spirits Bay, Cape Reinga and the 
Kermadecs provide the gateway to heaven. He is 
proud of his Maori, Irish and English ancestry. He has 
19 siblings 16 of whom have tertiary qualifications. He 
has helped set up a small satellite club in the North. 
He talked about growing the leadership and keeping 
members engaged. (See photos.) ECB club is well on 
the way to getting a Presidential Citation. We need to 
be more visible and articulate our stories better. North 
Shore Koreans have 50% of the club as Centurion's 
and are aiming for 100%. North Harbour club and its 
satellite have 7 ex Ryla delegates something every 
club could look at. 
 
 
 
 
Here is the link to the survey from Barry Rassin, trying to get an idea of the volunteer 
work going on in clubs around the world. It only takes a few minutes to do and they 
really need all club members to fill it in. Even if you haven’t done any volunteer hours 
please fill it in, otherwise the information they get isn’t representative.  
I’ve attached the link to the survey and I have attached the PDF with instructions. They 
want just the hours done in the one month prior to you filling out the form, and they 
want it in by 20th November, which is a shame as it will miss out on the Golf 
Tournament. Routine Club meetings don’t count, nor do assisting at another 
organisation’s event, so sadly that will mean the early wake up for the marathon 
marshalling won’t count. I would imagine the Golf committee will be able to clock up a 
few hours of work, I certainly plan to enter the hours glued to my laptop doing Rotary 
and IYE (voluntary) admin work.  

Thank you in advance for your effort, Warm regards Jennifer  

https://rotary.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3UhcE7rg5BmJ3W5?ClubID=18484 

https://rotary.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3UhcE7rg5BmJ3W5?ClubID=18484 	

you may need to type this into your browser 

 


